Roxanne Maher

From: Wendy Hellekson <whelleks@icloud.com>
Sent: Wednesday, February 12, 2025 7:14 AM

To:Town Council GroupSubject:Ethics Commission

Dear Councilors,

I am writing in support of an ethics commission for the Town of Ledyard. A strong and balanced government requires that there be oversight to the members of that government. I mean that from all sides, and all parties. This is not a partisan issue. Government should work for the people and not for personal gains, financial or otherwise.

I realize that this is coming from the Chair of the DTC, but I personally feel an ethics commission is important and would be advocating for it if I was not DTC Chair.

Wendy Hellekson DTC Chair and Citizen of Ledyard